
Government, the UK parliaments and other national and European political 

institutions, trade unions, p rofessional bodies and voluntary organisations.  

 

This statement  responds to the Department of Healthôs (DH) consultation seeking 

views on the Governmentôs proposal to amend the NHS Bodies and Local 

Authorities Partnership Arrangements Regulations 2000, to bring NHS Englandôs 

primary medical care functions within the permitted scope of partnership 

arrangements between local authorities and health bodies. 

 

The RCN would like to make the following statement relating to this 

consultation: 

The DH state that the proposed change will widen the potential scope of pooled 

budgets by making it possible for them to include funding for primary medical care, 

paving the way for greater integration across community health, social care and 

primary care.    

 

So many aspects of health are linked to social care issues, such as housing and 

education, and a smooth transition between health and social care services is better 

for patients. While the RCN is in principle supportive of integrated care and support 

becoming the norm, it is mindful of the impact its implementation may have on 

nursing; in particular on roles and workload. Nursing staff regularly work at the 

boundary between health and social care, and know there are challenges when 

providing free health care and means-tested social care, which particularly affect 

vulnerable and older patients.  

 

Getting the funding right, as well as the resources needed to support integrated 

health and social care in place, is not only crucial for the future sustainability of both 

social care and the NHS but also to ensure, high quality care is available to all.  




